
BEAVERTOWN BOROUGH COUNCIL MINUTES 
January 14, 2020 

Beavertown Borough Council met on Tuesday, January 14, 2020 
 
 

ATTENDENCE:  Lori Foor (President), Denny Mallonee, Linda Snook, Ron Plumber, Brian Wood, Mayor Hollenbach, 
Attorney Matt Cravitz, Philip Walter (Borough Supervisor). 
 ABSENT:   Lucas Bingman, Will Kepner. 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M. 
 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
GUESTS:   
MINUTES, BILLS and TREASURERS REPORT:  Denny motioned to approve the minutes for December 2019 and 
January 6, 2020 Reorganization; Brian second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.  Lori motioned 
to approve the bills; Linda second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.  Ron motioned to approve 
the treasurer’s report; Denny second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. 
OLD BUSINESS:  The residents of 432 W. Market St., have relocated to Lewistown, they are allowed to be in the 
house during the day to make repairs.  To update both computers to Windows 10, the cost is $199.00 per 
computer.  Ron motioned to update, both computers to Window 10 using BMA’s credit card (with BMA approval 
to use); Denny second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.   
ATTORNEY’S REPORT:  None. 
MAYOR’S REPORT:  The Mayor reviewed properties, residents’ concerns and the police report.  Helping Hands 
received the Degenstein Grant $60,000.00, so they will be talking to Construction Companies and hopefully start a 
building in the Spring – Summer 2020.  WalMart is sponsoring the Helping Hands food giveaways.  They are also 
going for grants from Giant, Con Agra. 
BOROUGH SUPERVISOR’S REPORT:  Parking complaints along Kern Street, Phil will talk to the Kearn’s.  Phil showed 
the pickup truck to two people.  He ordered the new pickup truck.  There was an address issue corrected, with GIS;  
from Thomas St. to South Thomas St.  BMA will start Radio Read Meter Program for the entire town at the cost of 
$111,000.00, it will be a three year program, at no extra cost to homeowners. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:   Mosquito Program was explained; Will and Linda will meet with Brandon Ball from the 
Mosquito Program.   
NEW BUSINESS:  Ethic Forms were handed out.  Linda motioned to approve the $1,600.00, renewal of Swift 911 
(Rave Mobile Safety); Denny second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.  Two street lights are 
needed at Hahn Development Phase 2; Phil will contact PPL.  Get the word out to please do the Census. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  Emergency Mgmt. Svc. discussed a tv for the Borough Office; Ron priced a 32” LED for 
$45.00.  Brian motioned to approve the purchase of the 32” tv at $45.00; Lori second, with a roll call vote-
unanimous yes-motion carried.   
MISC:  Fire Co will hold a Spring Fling and the Community Yards Sale May 15 & 16.  Revitalization Committee will 
meet the last Thursday of each month.  Phil said he needs one more snowflake light, approximately $403.00 plus 
shipping, the Mayor will ask the Revitalization Committee to see if they can purchase it.   
ADJOURN:  Denny motioned to adjourn; Linda second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.  
Notes taken and recorded by Lori Foor 
Email Submitted:  January 27, 2020 
Pat Bachman 

 

 


